
Minutes of the Town of Dubach Board of Alderman
Regular Monthly Meeting
Tuesday, June 20, 2023

Regular Monthly Meeting was called to order by Mayor Mona Wilson at 6:30 pm. Present were the following council
members: Dunn, Moerbe, Roberts, Billberry, and Graham. A quorum was present.

Invocation was led by Graham.

Pledge of Allegiance was conducted in unison.

Adoption of Agenda Motion was made by Billberry and seconded by Moerbe to adopt the agenda. Motion carried.

Adoption of the Previous Minutes Dunn motioned to accept previous minutes from 6/01/2023. Roberts seconded. Motion
passed.

Adoption of the May 2023 Financials Moerbe inquired about the transfer of funds from the water sewer account to the
garbage account in the amount of $95,375. Mayor Wilson informed him that this transfer was determined by the CPA who
took the totaled monies that previously had not been transferred correctly and updated the amount. Mayor also informed
the council that for the past two years deposits concerning water bills and garbage were not transferred correctly and at this
time the correction has been made. Moerbe motioned to accept May 2023 Financials. Graham seconded.

Vote on 2023-2024 FY Budget Moerbe inquired about the town hall expense increasing by 78%. Mayor informed the
council that we were over the budget for town hall expenses last year, so increasing it will be the safe option. Moerbe also
inquired about the streetlights budget amount and why it has decreased. Clerk informed the council that the budget for the
streetlights will be left the same as last year’s budget. Graham inquired about why there are office supply budgets for the
general fund and water sewer fund. Clerk informed the council that they are separate, because the office supplies for the
general fund is for everything the office needs and the water sewer fund is for what the water clerk needs to ensure that
she can perform her job duties. Budget approved.

Public Comments Townswoman asked for a dilapidated report. Mayor Wilson informed the public that the attorney
advised we wait until June 22nd before we began to send letters out. This allowed 60 days after new mobile home law was
passed for the owners of the property to make the necessary repairs.

Mayor Comments Mayor Wilson informed the council that we vote to move one person from garbage to water sewer and
has decided to switch DeCorey Richard so that our garbage account will not decrease again. Mayor informed the council
that the owner of the theater will begin doing work on the building this week. She also stated that since the storm this past
week the town will be providing supplies and bottled water for the homeowners who were impacted at no cost.

Council Comments Roberts inquired about two entry signs for the town and one for the RV park. Mayor stated she would
look into purchasing signs.

Adjournment was made by Roberts and seconded by Dunn. Motioned carried at 7:15 pm.



______________________________ ______________________________Mona Wilson, Mayor

Shekenna Nathan, Town Clerk


